STONEHOUSE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Chairman: George Smith, 6 Naismith Court, Stonehouse. Tel 01698 793946
Secretary: Robert Freel, 75 Lockhart Street, Stonehouse 01698 793498


[bookmark: _GoBack]COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING WITH MSP CHRISTINA MCKELVIE TO DISCUSS LOCAL PLAN AND OTHER MATTERS . 
THURSDAY 25TH JULY 2013 @ LIFESTYLES HALL

	Item
	

	1
	MEMBERS PRESENT & APOLOGIES

	
		In attendance

	George Smith (Chair Stonehouse CC)
	Christina McKelvie MSP

	Robert Craig (Vice Chair Stonehouse CC)
	Isobel Dorman Local Elected Member 

	Robert Freel (Secretary)
	




	
	Chair thanked Christina for coming out to Stonehouse to meet and that the meeting was basically a catch up on what the community council had been doing since Christinas last visit to Stonehouse. 
	

	
	Local  Plan
	

	
	George outlined what the community council would like to see happening around the village and outlined the meetings that he and vice chair had had with South Lanarkshire councils Executive Director of Enterprise Colin Mcdowall, Head of Planning Michael McGlynn, NHS Lanrkshires Estates director David Browning and hedge fund developers and Barratt house builders. The overview covered 

Village boundary &  Land at side of Lifestyles and on opposite side of Road and the requirement to move the boundary  from the existing railway line to the natural boundary of the Avon, thus freeing up land for development, the possible introduction of mixed industrial and residential and leisure into the possible site and switching the site of the proposed Barry Ferguson football  academy or similar to this site and replacing this with social or affordable housing. Possible introduction of a high school to reduce pupils being transferred out of the village to Strathaven and Larkhall Academy which were currently nearing capacity.

Hospital site and the opening this up to mixed use housing and retail. NHS have been trying to sell land off for over 6 years and the introduction of a small retail unit like Aldi, Lidl or other could help in the development of this area. All the above had been put to the last public meeting of the community council at which three of the four local elected members attended. Chair went onto outline his concerns that one local elected member was not attending or working with the community council which he felt was to the detriment of the village.


	
DB







	
	4-5 The Cross
	

	
	Chair outlined what the community council had sought to do following the announced political closure of the hall.
CC had worked with the pensioners to achieve a one year minimum lease in order that a business plan can be worked towards the following
a) Setting up a community trust that would own and operate the hall as a community asset .
b) Setting up a community trust with local community organisations and businesses taking up roles in the trust.
c) Preparing a business plan for next three years.

	

	
	WINDFARMS
	

	
	The community council were working with other local community councils and Banks development regards access to REF fund. CC were now objecting to single applications which were resulting in a cumulative number within a 500 800 metre radius. A meeting was being set up with Banks and local community councils for August 2013.

	

	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	

	
	The community council had also completed and submitted on the Bus regulation consultation and the NPP3 proposed changes.
CC were pursuing issues with local bus service, these were outlined to Christina who would investigate.
	

	
	SUMMARY
	

	
	
Chair again thanked Christina for attending.
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